
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

 

This will be the final newsletter for this Semester. 

 

Our New House: Nolan House 

With increasing enrolments at the Bundoora Campus, the 

Leadership Team has decided to move from four to five 

houses.  The move continues to highlight our focus on 

student wellbeing at the College.  Our intention has always 

been to promote safety amongst our students, to build 

culture and a sense of belonging for each student, as well as 

House spirit within each House.  If we were to remain at four 

Houses this would be possible but more challenging with the 

increasing numbers of students in Year 7.   

 

To ensure our ongoing commitment to student wellbeing, the 

creation of a fifth House demonstrates to the College 

community, that while our numbers may be growing on the 

Bundoora campus, the College is growing and changing 

also.  A fifth House would more accurately reflect the 

development of Parade and ensure that the wellbeing/

pastoral concerns/ of students continue to be our priority. 

 

There were questions about what the new ‘House’ could be 

called and the consensus is Nolan House, after one of the 

original founding Brothers: Patrick Joseph Nolan, a lay 

Brother born in County Kerry, Ireland -  a proud Kerryman!  

In some ways Nolan had been ‘written out of the history’. 

Nolan was a non-teaching or “lay” Brother, largely 

responsible for fencing, clearing the land, furnishing and  

Br Nolan sculpture (far right) at our Bundoora Campus 

 

overseeing construction of our original campus in East 

Melbourne. With our focus on applied learning / VCAL / VCE 

(Vocational Major), a new House named after Nolan seems 

providential. 

 

The College has been preparing for this decision for a number 

of years, beginning with the inclusion of Br Nolan in the 

Founders’ sculptures at the entrance of both campuses. 

 

This will be a transitional process, beginning in 2023.  Specific 

details regarding the transition will be available to the College 

community next term. 

 

Principal’s Leave 

I will commence Enrichment Leave on Monday 11 July (first day 

of Term 3) and return on Wednesday 5 October (third day of 

Term 4). 

 

I look forward during this time to completing a Company 

Director’s Course with the Australian Institute of Company 

Directors.  Then during the majority of the Term, I will be on  

No. 10  15 June 2022 



 

Pilgrimages to Rome and Ireland in the footsteps of Ignatius 

and Edmund.  I will also visit Manchester as part of our 

partnership with Manchester City, and Geneva to connect 

with justice initiatives at Edmund Rice International and the 

United Nations, hosted by Br Brian Bond, former Principal of 

Parade.  I plan to conclude the enrichment leave by 

embarking on a two week program in the footsteps of Jesus 

throughout Israel.  I am very grateful for all these 

opportunities and look forward to returning refreshed and 

energised.  

 

I am also now scheduled to have some elective surgery on 

Friday 17 June, so will commence leave from that day (my 

last day for this term will be Thursday 16 June) 

 

• Mark Aiello will be Acting Principal from Friday 17 June to 

Tuesday 4 October (inclusive). 

• Mary Dourios will be Acting Deputy Principal from Friday 

17 June to Tuesday 4 October (inclusive). 

 

ACC Culinary Competition 

We’re so proud of our Year 11 students, Adam Miatello (Yr11 

B05), Bailey Cumming (Yr11 B07) and Armaan Datta (Yr11 

L02), pictured below, who were awarded a gold medal for 

their participation in the recent ACC Culinary Competition, 

held at Parade College. 

ACC News 

We have experienced one of our most successful ACC Winter 

competitions for the ACC Football and AFL seasons with 

some potential success upon the horizon: 

 

AFL 

Teams in the Semi Finals       

Senior 1st XVII       15 June 

Senior 2nd XVIII    15 June 

 

Year 8 (1)’s, 8 (2)’s, 8 (3)’s  16 June 

Year 7 (1)’s, 7 (3)’s  16 June 

  

Teams already in the Grand Final 

Year 10 (1)’s  14 June 

Year 9 (1)’s, 9 (2)’s 21 June 

Year 9 (2)’s  21 June 

  

Football 

Teams in the Semi Finals       

Senior 1st XI  15 June 

Senior 2nd XI  15 June 

Year 9 (1)’s   14 June 

Year 8 (1)’s, 8 (2)’s 16 June 

Year 7 (1)’s, 7 Blue, 7 Purple  16 June 

  

Teams already in the Grand Final 

Year 9 (2)’s,  14 June 

Year 10 (1)’s, 10 (2)’s        14 June 

 

Arnhem Land Immersion 

Our students and staff are preparing for their Immersion to 

Arnhem Land where they will be staying on country with 

remote Indigenous communities. 

 

As well as learning about Indigenous cultures, the students 

will be involved in the development of community projects. 

After two long years of waiting, there’s not long to go now!  

The Immersion takes place from June 19 – June 28. 

 

End of Semester / Semester Reports 

• Semester 2 classes / electives begin next Monday 20 

June. 

• Exams concluded yesterday, 14 June 

• Semester Reports will be available to parents on PAM 

from 3.30pm on Thursday 23 June 

• Specific arrangements about Semester Reports, details 

of Student Progress Interviews for ERPP, VCAL, VET 

and VCE, Subject Selection for 2023 are outlined by 

Geoff Caulfield (AP – Teaching & Learning) later in this 

Newsletter 

• The final day of Term 2 classes is Friday 24 June 

 

Every blessing for a restful term break. 

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Principal 



 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

Information Evening - Edmund Rice Pathways 

Program and VCE Vocational Major 2023  

There will be an information evening at the College on 

Thursday 16 June at 7.30pm in the Rivergum Theatre 

(Bundoora Campus) to provide students and parents with an 

overview of the Edmund Rice Pathways Program and VCE 

Vocational Major for 2023. 

 

The Edmund Rice Pathways Program and VCE Vocational 

Major are applied learning pathways which lead to further 

education, training, apprenticeships and employment. There 

is a strong emphasis on developing employability skills 

through extended work experience and hands-on learning. 

The VCE Vocational Major replaces VCAL from 2023. 

 

Students in Years 9 to 11 who are interested in finding out 

more about the pathways offerings at the College are invited 

to attend this information evening with their parents. 

 

Semester One Reports and Student Progress 

Learning Conferences (ERPP, VCAL, VET and VCE)  

Semester One reports will be released online on Thursday 23 

June at 3.30pm.  Learning Conferences for families of ERPP, 

VCAL, VET and VCE students will be conducted remotely on 

MS Teams on Thursday 14 July. 

 

Interview Times 

Thursday 14 July 4.15pm to 8.30pm 

(excluding 6:00pm to 6:45pm) 

The Student Progress Interview portal (via PAM) will open on 

23 June at 3.30pm to enable bookings to be made.  Please 

ensure that you take this opportunity to book interviews with 

your son’s teachers.  Bookings will close at 9:00am on 13 

July.  Families will receive more information by email early 

next week. 

 

2023 Subject Selection Season: 16 June to 3 

August: VCE and Tertiary Expo: 21 July  

Years 7 and 8 

In Term 3, Years 7 and 8 boys and their families will be asked 

to select their elective subject choices for 2023. Changes to  

core subjects do not form part of subject selection and if 

your son is currently involved in a specialised program such 

as Intervention English/Maths, Altior, Sports Institute or 

Manchester City, then he will continue with this in 2023.  

Boys will be guided through this process during two Tutor 

Workshops on 22 and 29 July.   

 

During these workshops boys will be shown information on 

the College’s Subjects Selection Website and will have an 

opportunity to discuss their potential elective choices. More 

information will be made available to families in early Term 

3. 



 

Years 9 to 12 

We are pleased to be able to conduct the VCE and 

Tertiary Expo on Thursday evening, 21 July as an in-

person event at the Bundoora campus.  

 

Year 9 and 10 students and parents intending to follow a VCE 

pathway will be required to attend one of the three Subject 

Selection information sessions and the Expo.  Current Year 

11 and Year 12 students are urged to attend from 3.30pm to 

4.30pm when they will have free access to Parade College 

VCE, VET and VCAL staff as well as to representatives from 

a range of tertiary institutions. 

 

After the subject selection evening, boys will have an 

opportunity to be guided through the process during two Tutor 

Workshops on 22 and 29 July where boys will have an 

opportunity to discuss their potential elective choices.  

 

Subject Selection Key Dates 

21 July  Compulsory Subject Selection Information evening 

for Year 9 into 10 and Year 10 into 11.  Current 

Year 11 and 12 students are urged to attend 

22 July Subject Selection Tutor Workshop 1 in Tutor period 

for current Year 7 to Year 11 students    

29 July Subject Selection Tutor Workshop 2 in Tutor period 

for current Year 7 to Year 11 students 

3 August Subject Selection online submission due for all 

year levels 

4 August Acceleration forms due from Year 9 and Year 10 

students 

 

Holiday Homework 

Students in Years 7 to 9 do not have set homework for the 

mid-year break, other than reading set texts for English and 

completing any tasks that remain incomplete from Term 2.  

 

Students in Years 10 to 12 should have homework for their 

subjects to prepare them for Term 3.  

 

Upon receiving their Semester Examination results, students 

in Years 8 to 11 are encouraged to reflect on feedback from 

their teachers and use it to guide their study for Semester 2. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 

 

Careers @ Parade 
 

 

 

 

 

VCE and Tertiary EXPO 

The VCE and Tertiary Expo is on Thursday 21 July and is 

an in-person event at the Bundoora campus.  

 

Year 9 and 10 students and parents intending to follow a 

VCE pathway will be required to attend one of the three 

Subject Selection information sessions and the Expo. 

Current Year 11 and 12 students are urged to attend from 

3.30pm to 4.30pm when they will have free access to VCE 

and Tertiary representatives.  A timetable for the afternoon/

evening appears on the opposite page. 

 

Year 12 Careers Meetings 

It has been great to meet with so many Year 12 students 

during Term 2 and help them to plan for their future 

pathways.  Every Year 12 student must attend a meeting 

before the end of Term 3.  The Careers Counsellors can 

assist students with questions relating to VTAC offers, 

tertiary courses, TAFE, traineeships, work places or 

apprenticeships.  Please encourage your son to make an 

appointment.  

 

Year 10 Work Experience 

A reminder to all Year 10 students that they need to be 

organising their Work Experience for 14 to 18 November.  It 

is highly recommended that students have their placements 

organised by the end of Term 3.  Students can make an 

appointment online with the Careers Team if they need 

assistance with their placement. 

 

Mrs Elizabeth Bult 

Careers Leader 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

Man Cave 

Recently our Year 9 students participated in their second day 

of Man Cave programs.  Feedback from our students and 

staff was overwhelmingly positive.  After the holidays our Year 

8s will participate in their first days of the program on either 

Monday 18 or Monday 25 July. 

 

Year 9 students Ashton Roeg T19 and Joshua Bawden T15 

reflected on the day and their experiences: 

 

Mancave is an organisation that visit schools across Australia 

to educate young students on adulthood and how to 

overcome problematic situations to be a better person.  We 

have had the opportunity to work with the presenters in Year 

8, at the end of 2021 and now again in 2022.  

 

At the most recent Mancave session, we discovered things 

about the presenters and students in our classes, sharing our 

feelings, talking about everyone’s emotional past and how 

they dealt with it and became a ‘better man’ from the 

experience.  We also talked about relationships between 

males and their friends, and what makes a positive 

relationship.  We discussed what we would want in a 

relationship (communication, loyalty and caring) as well as 

things we wouldn’t want in a relationship (toxicity and uneven 

effort put into the relationship).   

 

One presenter shared a personal story on how he turned his 

life around towards the end of his teenage years.  He 

explained how much happier he is with his life and 

encouraged us to do the same.  His story showed true 

resilience as he overcame major obstacles for a better future.  

Overall, the presenters did a good job of illustrating the value 

of connection and friendships. They also did a good job at 

explaining how important men’s health and wellbeing is to us 

young men.  We enjoyed the opportunity to have this 

conversation as we learnt more about the students in our 

class. 

 

School TV 

As a College we subscribe to School TV which is a wellbeing 

site for parents and teachers to seek help, guidance and 

understanding around a range of issues.  As we settle back 

into life past lockdown we know that many of our families are 

looking for assistance on how to support their sons. In the 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 latest Special Report the team of psychologists at School 

TV look at how we can build resilience in our young people. 

 

Building Resilience Post Pandemic 

Unfortunately, the mental health of young people has been 

significantly impacted by the pandemic.  The prevalence of 

symptoms of anxiety and depression has risen dramatically 

amongst young people and remains higher than pre-

pandemic levels.  It is not an exaggeration to say that the 

child and adolescent mental health system is currently in 

crisis with general practices inundated, emergency 

departments flooded with demand, and medical services 

becoming disconnected, dispersed and diluted.  As a result, 

many young people are at risk of not achieving the primary 

demands of developmental tasks such as independence, 

identity formation, and attaining and maintaining peer 

relationships.  However, by maintaining their wellbeing 

through regular exercise, adequate sleep and healthy 

nutrition, young people can be in a better position to tackle 

them. 

 

As many families settle back into their pre-COVID routines, 

there seems to be a pervasive sense of optimism about 

what lies ahead. If there is a panacea to the adversity 

caused by the pandemic, then it is the building of resilience. 

In this current environment, young people need support, 

understanding, empathy and encouragement from caring 

adults.  Teaching them the skills to build resilience will 

enable young people to thrive and develop healthy coping 

strategies.  There are seven integral and interrelated 

components that make up being resilient.  These are 

explained in more depth in this Special Report and includes 

suggested strategies on how parents and carers can best 

facilitate them. 

 

To view the special report please go to: SPECIAL REPORT: 

Building Resilience Post Pandemic | Parade College - 

Bundoora (schooltv.me) 

 

Ms Sarah Pyle 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  

https://parade.vic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-building-resilience-post-pandemic
https://parade.vic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-building-resilience-post-pandemic
https://parade.vic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-building-resilience-post-pandemic


 

From the First Aid Office 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Preston Immunisation - Date Change to 

Thursday 11 August 

The date for the Preston Campus Year 10 immunisation for 

Meningococcal (ACWY), administered by the Darebin 

Council, has been changed from 23 June to 11 August.  

Please mark your calendar accordingly. 

 

Year 10 Meningococcal (ACWY) Immunisations  

Bundoora Campus, Wednesday 13 July 

Staff from Banyule Council Service will be visiting the 

Bundoora Campus on Wednesday 13 July to immunise 

Year 10 students. 

 

Immunisation is an important and effective tool for protecting 

your child, their peers, and the wider community from 

serious disease.  All secondary school vaccines are funded 

by the Government until your child turns twenty years of 

age. 

 

An immunisation consent card must be signed by a parent/

carer if you wish to have your son immunised.  

 

If your son is not having the immunisation, the consent 

card still needs to be ticked ‘no’ and returned to his 

Tutor Teacher.  

 

Ms Cathie Ireland 

First Aid Officer 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

Years 7 to 9 Mother and Son Evening 

Tuesday 21 June from 6.30pm to 8.30pm 

Traditionally a Year 7 event, this year the event is open to 

students from Years 7 to 9 and their mothers.  For some 

students their mother figure may be an Aunty, a family 

friend, someone that they are close with, or someone that 

possesses a positive role in your son/s life.  Please refer to 

the invitation on page 3 of this Newsletter. 

 

There are still places available for those that wish to attend 

the Mother and Son Evening, which is being held next 

Tuesday 21 June at the Hickey Foyer at the Bundoora 

Campus.  A light dinner will be served at 6.30pm followed by 

a special guest speaker in the Rivergum Theatre at 7.30pm.  

Please register your intention to attend this wonderful 

occasion on https://www.trybooking.com/BZWUO. 

 

Pavers, Leave Your Mark  

There is no time like the present to leave a lasting 

impression on our College school grounds, one that will last 

a lifetime.  What better way to show your College spirit than 

with your name imprinted on a paver to be seen for many 

years to come as we celebrate our 150 years.  

 

The funds raised help POP in being able to run future 

events and activities for the benefit of the students and the 

community, which provide a positive impact on our students.  

 

If you would like to participate please complete the attached 

form.  We are running, Leave Your Mark through Term 2 

with all orders going into production at the end of the term, 

so do not miss out.  

 

Flavio Cosmelli 

President - Parents of Parade 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

https://www.trybooking.com/BZWUO


 

Thriving as Gifted 

 

 

 

 

 

On 24 May, in celebration of Gifted Awareness Week, Parade 

hosted it’s first ‘Thriving as Gifted’ Evening.  We heard from 

an esteemed panel of guests including our very own Guy 

Logan, Director of Student Support Services, and Annette 

Magro Student Counsellor.  They explored the ideas of what it 

means to be Gifted and how we can work towards developing 

skills and mindsets that foster growth and ultimately success.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured above L-R: Benjamin Ferraro, Pinidu Chandrasekera, and 

Dylan Tran Ngo at the Thriving as Gifted Evening 

 

We also welcomed back some of our Paradian Alumni, Dylan 

Tran Ngo (our 2020 College Dux), Pinidu Chandrasekera 

(graduating class of 2019, who obtained an ATAR of 99, with 

a study score of 50 in English) and Benjamin Ferraro (our 

2015 School Captain), who many would describe as thriving 

as gifted.  They each spoke about their own experiences 

since leaving the College, and how many of the skills they 

learnt as part of their education here have served them in 

their everyday life.  

 

It was a real celebration to welcome these young men back 

and an absolute joy to hear them speak about how their 

education at Parade College has been instrumental in forming 

the young men they are today.  

 

Mrs Rachael Costanzo 

Gifted and Talented Program Coordinator 

 
Delivery of Messages and  

Unplanned Departure of Students 
 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that 

timely delivery of messages and/or personal 

items is not possible due to constant student 

movement in a Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be 

made to deliver important messages only, 

parents are advised that we cannot 

guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving unexpectedly 

requesting to collect students for urgent 

appointments may face a delay of up to 45 

minutes.  Please ensure you allow sufficient 

time prior to the appointment. 

 

Update Your Contact Details 

It is important that we have the most up to 

date contact details for parents at all times. 

If you are moving or you change your 

telephone number, mobile number or email 

address please advise our Enrolment Officer 

by email enrol@parade.vic.edu.au to update 

your details 

mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au


 

Defence Force Visit 
 

 

 

 

 

VCAL and ERPP students recently attended an Australian 

Defence Force information session at the Preston Campus.  

 

Infantry Soldier John Feo and Officer Tiplady from the 

Military Police shared insight about life in the Australian 

Defence Force (ADF).  They delved into the different career 

pathways, entry requirements and processes.  

 

Infantry Solder John Feo spoke about his role as an army 

soldier and his handling of explosives and demolition.  He 

discussed specific abilities soldiers require to perform their 

job well.  He stated that skilled tactics, effective teamwork 

and cooperation with other corps was a necessity to carry 

out his role. 

 

Officer Tiplady spoke about his original career as a 

domestic plumber and how he transitioned into the military 

police.  He indicated to students that there were over three 

hundred different positions offered in the ADF, ranging from 

apprenticeships in nearly every trade to Officer positions. 

He explained the recruitment process and highlighted the 

numerous benefits gained by joining.  

One aspect that students found appealing was the sporting 

opportunities offered to its ADF members.  The ADF 

sponsored Infinitary Soldier John Feo to represent the  

rugby team on a domestic and international level.  Officer 

Tiplady stated that he was flown to American to compete in a 

defence force marathon, “my flights and accommodation were 

all paid for by the ADF”.  

 

At the end of the presentation, students approached Infinitary 

Soldier John Feo and Officer Tiplady with enthusiasm, asking 

them various questions about career pathways, day-to-day 

operations and experiences. 

 

Ms Vicki Southgate 

Learning Area Leader - VCAL 

 



 



 

From the  
Director of Music 
 

 

 

 

Instrumental Music Lessons 

Semester 2 Enrolments Now Open 

Did you know?  Studies in neuroscience show that music can 

enhance brain function in children. Musical activities such as 

playing an instrument, singing or just listening to music) 

stimulate the brain, and this brain workout leads to improved 

brain structure with the formation of new neural connections!  

 

Not to mention many of the other fantastic social and 

academic benefits it has for us!  Even ten minutes of singing a 

day has been known to reduce snoring! 

  

Semester 2 is a great time to enrol in the Parade College 

Instrumental Music Lesson Program.  We offer a wide range 

of instrumental and voice lessons, in both group and 

individual lessons.  

 

 

Our Junior Instrumental Music Band Class Program, where 

lesson fee, instrument, hire and text are all included in the 

low cost of the lesson, is a great option for any Year 7s and 

Year 8s wanting to try a brass or woodwind lesson and be a 

part of the fantastic Honours Band.  This is a great option if 

you and a friend are keen to try something new and 

different. 

  

Students have the opportunity to participate in a range of 

ensembles and events through the year and form lifelong 

friendships with students from different year levels. 

 

You can find our more by clicking on the college website 

music page and our dedicate music website where you can 

keep up to date with all of the great music and events in the 

Performing Arts 

  

We are always happy to have a chat about the best way to 

support your son: music@parade.vic.edu.au  

  

150 Past. Present. Parade Launch 

In case you missed the action you can view the full red 

carpet album of pictures at the Music Department 'Sway' 

site: 150. Past. Present. Parade Red Carpet Pics. 

 

Students from the cast and crew have been emailed an 

invitation to a special encore screening on 22 June so check 

your email for more details! 

 

Ms Melissa Calia 

Director of Music 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/education/music
https://sway.office.com/3PA7ahpn0EBfnSwC?ref=Link
https://sway.office.com/3PA7ahpn0EBfnSwC?ref=Link
mailto:music@parade.vic.edu.au
https://sway.office.com/3PA7ahpn0EBfnSwC?ref=Link


 

ACC Football Results 
 

 

 

 

 

AFL  

The 1st XVIII Football team have qualified for the Division 1 

Semi Finals having gone through the regular season 

undefeated, and after playing out a draw with Whitefriars in the 

final game. 

 

Year 7 and Year 8 

Semi Finals 16 June 

Finals 23 June  

Year 9 

Finals 21 June  

Year 10 

Finals 14 June  

Senior 

Semi Finals 15 June 

1st XVIII v St Joseph’s Geelong, Waterford Oval 

 

Soccer 

Soccer 1st XI lost their final home and away match, but still 

have finished in first place on the Senior Division 1 Table. 

 

Year 7 and Year 8 

Semi Finals 16 June 16 

Finals 23 June  

Year 9 

Finals 21 June  

Year 10 

Finals 14 June  

Senior 

Semi Finals 15 June  

1st XI v St Joseph’s Geelong, Waterford Pitch 

 

Rugby 

Mr Hazzaz and Mr O’Connor led two teams at the Northern 

Metro Rugby 7s competition on 31 May .  It was a very 

successful day where the boys had plenty of fun, met 

professional athletes, learnt new skills and made new friends 

along the way.  

 

The Under 16 boys team finished third and the Under 14 team 

were runners up.  There will now be a selection for a  

Northern Metro Team for both the U14s and U16s to compete 

against other schools from the South, West and East on 20 July 

in the Rugby 7s State Championships.  

 

The following players have been selected for the Northern 

Metro team to complete in the State Championships.  

 

Under 16s 

Rameka Waiomio Yr 11 T10B, Cooper Windebank Yr 9 B11, 

Andre Sedhom Yr 10 H10A 

 

Under 14s 

Jesse Hermence Yr9 B18, Will Broadbent Yr 7 L18, 

Ben Hurdle Yr 7 T16, Joshua Carlton Yr 7 B11,  

Riley Thompson Yr 7 L11 

 

ACC Term 3 Sport 

Matches start week one of Term 3 for all sports and Year levels.  

Please note the following information regarding selections 

(some revisions have been made) 

 

Basketball 

Year 7, 8 and Senior selections completed 

Year 9 to be completed in High Performance classes, 21 June 

Year 10 Monday 20 June, Moore Hall, 3.15pm to 4.30pm 

 

Hockey  

Year 7 and 8 selections completed - practice match Monday 11 

July (first day of Term 3) 

Year 9 Monday 20 June, Bunjil Park Tennis Courts 

Year 10 to be completed in High Performance classes, 21 June 

Senior Monday 20 June, Bunjil Park Tennis Courts 

 

Selected players please ensure you have a mouthguard 

and shin pads to play 

 

Table Tennis 

Year 7 selections completed 

Year 8 selections completed 

Year 9 to be completed in High Performance classes, 21 June 

Senior Monday 20 June, Moore Hall, lunchtime - see Mr Turner 

for additional sessions 

 

Mr John Baxter 

Dean of High Performance Sport 



 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar can 

also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

16 June * Bundoora Campus Family School Tour 

 * ERPP & VCE Vocational Major 2023 

Information Evening 

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

 * Year 7 2024 Family Interviews 

18 June * Saturday Detention 

19-25 June * Refugee Week 

19 June * Immersion to Arnhem Land Commences 

20 June * Year 7-11 Semester 2 Commences 

 * Year 7 Elective Changeover 

 * OPA Committee Meeting 

21 June * Year 9 Football Finals 

 * Year 9 D1 Soccer Final 

 * Homework Club 

22 June * Year 12 Elevate Assembly 

 * Senior Sport Finals 

 * Homework Club 

23 June * Year 7-12 Reports Released Online  

 * Year 7/8 Sport Finals 

 * Bundoora Campus Family School Tour 

24 June * Strategic Planning Committee Meeting 

 * 2023 ERPP/VCAL/Sports Academy 

Applications Due 

 * Term 2 Concludes 

27 June * Finance Committee Meeting 

28 June * Immersion to Arnhem Land Concludes 

3-10 July * NAIDOC Week 

11 July * Term 3 Commences 

12-21 July * Year 12 English Oral Assessments 

12 July * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 

 * Year 8 Exhibition Debate 

13 July * Senior Sport 

 * OPA Luncheon RACV Club 

 * Bundoora Campus Year 10 Meningococcal 

Vaccinations 

 * Homework Club 

 * Herald Sun Shield Semi Finals 

14 July * Year 7 2023 Altior Selection Test 

 * Student Progress Interviews  

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

15 July * Bodkin Celebration Day 

 * Hughes House Mass 

18 July * Man Cave Year 8 

 * Bundoora Campus Family School Tour 

 * OPA Committee Meeting 

19 July * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 

20 July * VCAL Ministry Retreat #1 

 * Senior Sport 

 * Homework Club 

 * Shared Table 

 * Touchstone Community Action 

Commissioning Assemblies 

 

In the interests of student safety…… 

*  Please observe all speed zones and traffic management signage whilst on College grounds 

*  Please follow directions by traffic marshals and parking attendants 

*  Please remember there is a strict “No Standing” rule for all vehicles anywhere along the College driveway 

Thank you for your co-operation 



 



 



 


